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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 

Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

NOTIFICATION TO CONSUMERS 

In accordance with Section 44 of The 

Water Regulations, 2002, the town hereby 

notifies consumers that the information 

on the quality of water supplied to the 

residents and compliance to sample 

submission requirements is available for 

viewing at the Town Office during regular 

office hours or can be viewed on the 

town’s webpage, www.eatonia.ca.   

Town of Eatonia News 
The Town is offering tax discounts for 

payment of 2015 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax 

payments made during that month: 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 

Pam Wake- Bylaw Officer 

306-460-8056 or 306-460-9385 (Alt.) 

 

Nuisance Grounds Hours 

Mon, Weds, Fri------->1-6 

Tues, Thurs, Sat---->9-12 (Noon) 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 

BACK ALLEY GARBAGE PICK UP 

Back alley pick up starts 

Monday, May 4, 2015 

Weather Permitting 
 

 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 22
nd

 of 

each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your ad.  

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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Town of Eatonia 
Invites applications for the following positions:  

  

Part-Time Clerk  

Duties to include publishing town newsletter, accounts payable  

and receivable, and other general office duties.   

Strong computer skills will be an asset.   

Experience with the Munisoft Municipal Accounting System  

will be an asset but not required.  

Must be bondable.  

Approximately 2 days per week  
 

Bylaw Enforcement Officer 

Duties to include enforcing all municipal bylaws enacted by the council.  

Update and develop bylaws as needed. Respond to complaints and other  

duties as may be assigned by council or the administrator.  

Valid driver’s license required.   

Strong computer skills will be an asset.   

Approximately 8 hours per week  
 

Any interested applicant can apply for both positions 

For more information, contact the town office at 306-967-2251 

Please submit your resume stating 

position applying for, experience,  

and qualifications to:  
 

Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Fax – 306-967-2267        Email - eatonia@sasktel.net 
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Town of Eatonia News Cont’d 
Cats Litter – Dogs Bylaw No. 3/08 

If a dog or cat defecates on any public 

property other than the property of the 

owner, possessor or harbourer of the 

said dog or cat, the owner, possessor or 

harbourer of the dog or cat shall cause 

such defecation to be removed 

immediately and disposed of in a sanitary 

fashion.  Failure to cause such removal 

shall be an infraction of this Bylaw. 

Penalty (fine) for first offence $50.00. 

Noise Bylaw 

From the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. 

no noise is allowed that is loud/ unusual 

or unnecessary and is persistent. There 

are people who work shift work, etc. and 

you should take consideration for this 

between 7:00 a.m. and 11:00 p.m. 
PLAYING MUSIC, PETS, REVING OF 

ENGINES ETC.  

Talking with your neighbor could save a 

lot of grief in the long run if you try to be 

considerate. 

All-Terrain Vehicles (Quads, dirt bikes, etc.) 

These vehicles are not allowed (The 

Highway Traffic Act) to be driven on 

any highway or within the town limits. To 

ride on private land, you need their 

permission in addition to the following 

rules given under The Highway Traffic 

Act. Any unregistered vehicle of any 

kind in contravention is subject to a fine 

of $535.00 as well as the vehicle being 

seized. In addition, the operator can be 

fined under The Noise Bylaw. 

 

Outdoor Storage of Materials … Any 

building materials, lumber, scrap metal, 

boxes or similar items stored in a yard 

shall be neatly stacked in piles and 

elevated at least 0.15 meters off the 

ground so as not to constitute a nuisance 

or harborage for rodents, vermin and 

insects. 
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Observe the annual pruning ban.  Do 

not prune your Elms between April 1st 

and August 31st.   

The Elm Bark Beetle that spreads the 

DED fungus is attached to freshly cut 

elm and is most active during this period. 

Don’t use, store, or transport Elm wood.  

It’s illegal! One piece of elm firewood can 

carry over 1800 infested elm bark 

beetles. The DED regulations apply to 

all Elms including Siberian & 

Manchurian Elms. 

 

 

 

 

 

May REC NEWS 

Hockey Registration— 

2015/16 Arena Season 

~NEW-Early Bird Registration: on or before May 

6, 2015—register early and avoid any fee 

increases (payment must accompany 

registration—cheques may be post-dated until 

Dec 31, 2015) After this date you will have the 

fall meeting to register for hockey. The reason 

for doing this early registration is we are 

hoping to switch to a strictly spring registration 

for hockey as this will be extremely helpful in 

planning teams and getting organized for the 

fall. If you haven’t received a registration 

package one can be emailed to you or you can 

download from the town website 

www.eatonia.ca  

*Please make sure the Fair Play Pledges are 

signed and returned with registrations 

We will be needing coaches for next season 

and would like to have them in place as soon 

as possible.  If you are interested in coaching 

please fill out a coaching application and 

return it to the Recreation Office. 

Annual Fall Meeting & Registration: 

September 8, 2015 @ 7pm at the Arena 

There have been lots of changes going on in 

the background in preparation for next season. 

 

 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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May REC NEWS Cont’d 

Minor Hockey is currently working on the 

Constitution & Bylaws and will have this 

completed by the fall meeting. It is our goal to 

provide a positive hockey experience not only 

for the players; but for the coaches, managers, 

officials, parents, volunteers and fans in a safe 

and sportsman like environment. 

 

It is our hope that the players can develop their 

hockey skills at the highest standard possible 

while promoting teamwork, respectfulness, 

sportsmanship, fair play and competitiveness.  

We will instill the values of hard work, 

determination, honesty & integrity.   

We would like to promote hockey and its 

positive aspects and foster good community 

spirit amongst teams, volunteers, members & 

the community itself. 

We are very excited about the changes coming 

and are looking forward to the upcoming 

hockey season.   

Arena Clean-Up will be  

October 13, 2015 @ 7pm 

Help from all groups, organizations and 

individuals that use the arena would be greatly 

appreciated. 

 

Swimming Pool 

The pool is scheduled to be open on June 15 

and depending on the number of swimming 

lesson registrants we may or may not be able 

open for public swimming in the evenings of 

June 15-19 & 22-26. We will have Public 

Swimming on June 20 & 21 from 1-5pm & 7-

9pm. The regular swimming schedule will start 

on June 27. 

Swimming Lessons 

All lessons times are decided once 

registrations are in and instructors can plan 

according to numbers, everyone will be notified 

of their times once they’ve been decided (this 

can be a week to a few days in advance). There 

are no lessons on weekends. Lessons take 

place in the mornings with the exception of Set 

1 which is after school. We offer all levels of 

Red Cross swimming lessons in each set.  

 If you are unsure in which level to register call 

the pool at 967-2401 or the rec office at  

967-2557. 

Important: To those attending swimming 

lessons please keep distractions at a minimum 

while lessons are in progress. Talking or other 

kids playing or running on the deck can distract 

the students from learning and make teaching 

more difficult.  Absolutely no one is allowed in 

the pool other than those participating in 

lessons during their lesson times. 

Registration forms will be available at the Rec 

office, swimming pool, by email, or download 

from the town website at www.eatonia.ca  

1st Set: June 15-26       

2nd Set: June 29 –July 10 

3rd Set:  July 13-24 

4th Set:  July 27-31* 

5th Set:  August 10-14* 

6th Set:  August 17-21* 

Space is limited so register early. Register at 

the pool or the rec office (until the pool is 

opened for the season) 

* Please keep in mind when registering your 

children in the one week sets that they are 

more intense and are better suited to stronger 

and more proficient swimmers.  

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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May REC NEWS Cont’d 

Some swimmers are unable to complete all 

the skills required in one week. 

If you have taken lessons from a different 

provider then Red Cross just mark on the 

registration form the last level completed and 

the name of the provider (i.e.: Lifesaving 

Society, etc) and you will be placed in the 

appropriate Red Cross level. 

2015 Swimming Pool Fees 

Season Pass: 

Family-$300 

Adult-$200   

Student-$200    

Preschool/Senior-$125 

Daily Pass:     

Punch Card (10 Swims): 

Family-$15     

Adult-$50 / $5 

Student-$50 / $20 

Preschool-$20 / $2 

Aquasizes/Lane Swim Drop-in Fee: $5  

Aquasizes/Lane Swim Season Pass: $100 

Red Cross Swim Preschool:  $60 with pass; 

$65 without 

Red Cross Swim Kids:  $65 with pass; $70 

without 

PUBLIC SWIMMING 

Monday –Friday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

(EXCEPT WEDNESDAY-Public swimming is 2-

5pm & 7-9pm) and Saturday & Sunday: 1pm – 

5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

AQUASIZES (weekdays)—8am-9am (July only) 

Must pre-register by calling the pool  

LANE SWIM: Monday –Friday 6-7pm  

Check out the Town of Eatonia website 

www.eatonia.ca , the Eatonia Newsletter and 

watch for posters to keep informed! 

Red Cross First Aid & CPR Course: May 25 & 

26 from 5-9pm at the Arena. Registration is 

$155 payable to Eatonia & District Recreation 

Board at the course.  Contact the Rec office to 

register 306-967-2557 or email at 

eatoniarec@sasktel.net.   

 

Programs: 

One of the biggest obstacles we face in 

offering new programs for youth and adults in 

town is finding skilled, qualified and willing 

instructors to lead these programs.  If you are 

interested in leadership or training courses and 

willing to commit your time and some travel 

for training or certification we can help you out.  

Contact the rec office for more info. 

 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund 

Grant: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan 

Lotteries products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 

6/49, and Scratch & Win are placed in the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants 

from this fund are used to support more than 

12,000 sport, culture, recreation and 

community groups in the province.  Community 

groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB TRIP OF THE 

MONTH WINNERS 

APRIL–Cuba-Jerome and Garnet 

Nunweiler 

MAY-Travel Voucher – Morgan Nunweiler 

JUNE –Banff Ski Weekend-Leah Cooper 

JULY-San Francisco-Rhonda Somerville 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Ken and Elana 

Somerville 

AUGUST-Western Caribbean Cruise-

Colleen Humeny 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Mac and Glenda 

Marchant 

SEPTEMBER-Vancouver Weekend-Drew 

and Patty Smith 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Bryan and Brenda 

Somerville 

OCTOBER-Fantasy Land Weekend in 

Edmonton-Bob Adams 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Ron and Carey 

Howie 

NOVEMBER-Phoenix AZ–Kevin Lee  

Medicine Hat Lodge-Dale and Joanne 

Bredy 

DECEMBER-Travel Voucher-Glenn Bahn 

(Kerrobert) 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Cathy and Don 

Punter 

JANUARY-Disneyland Holiday-Leah 

Cooper 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Tracy Radies 

FEBRUARY-Las Vegas-Dave Toporowski 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Darren Guidinger                      

MARCH- Jamaica Holiday- Drew & Patty 

Smith 

Medicine Hat Lodge-Anne Reinhardt 

 
EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

Eatonia Oasis Living Auxiliary 
Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale 

Sat. May 9 at E.O.L 

Tea 2-4pm 

Bake Sale 3pm 

Donations of Baking 

Appreciated … Proceeds to 

Resident Supplies 

Everyone Welcome 
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On behalf of the Sun West School 

Division, Eaton School invites 

parents/guardians to register 

children for Kindergarten who will be 

turning five years of age by 

December 31, 2015. 

Please stop by or phone Eaton School 

at 306-967-2536. 

 

      

100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 

Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 

Excluding Holidays 

(306) 628-4000 

Toll Free 844-494-0004 

FREE Delivery to Eatonia 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 

 

 

COMING SOON!!!  
PLAYFUL LEARNING FAMILY 

CHILDCARE 

For more information or to book a 

placement you may contact me by 

telephone:1-587-338-8900   

or  

email: 
playfullearningeatonia@gmail.com 

 

Debra Larson ECE I; MN 

NOTICE 
E.O.L. Will be having 

Beef-on-a-Bun and a pie booth at 

the Arena kitchen during the 

Community Garage Sales  

May 23, 2015.  

We are requesting the donations 

of pies or tarts for this fund raiser. 

 Your assistance will be greatly 

appreciated. 

The Eatonia Oasis Living Board 

 

mailto:playfullearningeatonia@gmail.com
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STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

COMMUNITIES IN BLOOM-2015 

THIS YEAR WE ARE PLANNING TO HAVE A 
LOCAL COMPETITION, 

RATHER THAN A PROVINCIAL COMPETITION. 

There will be two categories; 

1. Beauty- Originality and     
Creativity 

2. Neatness & Tidiness 
(In both business & residential categories) 

There will be judging in these categories, as 
well as nominations for random draws. 

Draw Boxes will be placed around town. 
Nominations and judging to be completed by 

July 31, 2015. 
Watch for posters re: more information or 

call Darlene Olson 306-967-2582 
Please take part in this to help make our 

town a tidy, beautiful place to be proud of. 

 

SCREENINGS 

PROJECT 

 

Thanks to the following for 

their donations: 

 

Bill Guidinger 

Stan Fitzpatrick 

Craig Bews 

Linda Radies 

Gail, Darcy & Tim Wilson 

Wayne Radies 

Darrell Follensbee 

Rob Schaeffer 

Duane Cridland 

Ken Martin 

Hoffman Land & Cattle 

Kevin Butt 

Brad Steinke 

Marvin Warrington 

 

Also to Lee’s Grain Cleaning for 

use of the truck, Debbie Bredy 

and Marsollier Petroleum for 

fuel for truck. 
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Eatonia Oasis Living – April 2015 
The Residents have had a busy two months! 
Spring has arrived and we are enjoying 
sunshine!  We can’t wait to get outside and 
into the flower beds and our stand up 
gardens!   
 

We currently have 18 residents staying at our 
facility. Our sincere condolences to the family 
of Ruth Duncan. She will be missed. We bid 
farewell to Gerald and Atha Hartsook, who 
have moved to the Jubilee Lodge in Eston. 
We wish you all the best in your new home!   
 

This month’s activities have included our 
usual Morning Exercises. Janice Burns and 
friends have been coming three mornings a 
week to lead “Chair Yoga.” The residents that 
attend are reaping the benefits!  We thank 
you all!  We have been doing some baking 
for the afternoon coffee cart and are enjoying 
the home made treats! Weekly Bingos are 
still very popular. Thank you to those who 
help us with that. Many of the residents have 
difficulty seeing or hearing so they appreciate 
the assistance. The ladies were pampered 
with manicures. Thank you to Pat Tilbert (and 
her dog, Teddy!) for helping with this. We 
hope you both come again! Marie Smith 
continues to come up with creative ideas for 
our craft sessions. Thank you to Janice Burns 
for assisting her!! 
 

World Day of Prayer was held at Eatonia 
Oasis Living on March 6th. It was a beautiful 
service followed by a delicious lunch. Thank 
you to all that were involved in planning the 
program and making the afternoon so 
successful. Thank you to all of the ladies and 
gentlemen who provide our weekly church 

services as well. As we’ve said before, 
spiritual care is an important part of the 
resident’s lives, and the time you spend her is 
much appreciated. 
 

A group of residents attended the Community 
Appreciation Tea held at Eaton School.  
Thank you to the students who assisted the 
residents into the gymnasium. The residents 
were very appreciative, and said so when 
they got back to E.O.L., commenting on the 
“good group of youngsters.” Thank you for 
including us in your school functions. 
 

On behalf of the residents and their families, 
we would like to extend a huge thank you to 
the Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary and the 
Eatonia Oasis Living Board of Directors for 
planning and preparing the Easter Supper. It 
was delicious!  A good time was had by all!  
We were entertained by “Johnny Cash and 
Friends.” It was a fabulous evening. It takes 
countless volunteers to make an event such 
as this possible, from helping with residents’ 
hair, driving the handi-van, helping load and 
unload the handi-van, preparation and 
serving of food, cleaning up, selling tickets, 
etc. Thank you to all who had a part in 
making this day a huge success! 
 

The Lutheran Church ladies hosted our 
monthly birthday party in March and the 
United Church ladies hosted the party in 
April.  Happy Birthday to Peggy Kornelson, 
Hazel McCloskey, Yvonne Smith and Laviah 
Hayes. Thank you to everyone who was 
involved in organizing these parties!!  It 
makes the residents’ feel very special to be 
honored on their day. 
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We were joined by Amy and her Playschool 
again this year for an afternoon of decorating 
Easter eggs. We also had Mrs. Follensbee, 
Mrs. Frison and Mrs. Hynd from Eaton 
School bring their students to perform Choral 
Speaking and Choir songs. Thank you for 
making time for us! The staff and residents 
always enjoy your visits! Laura Hayes 
entertained for us as well. We always look 
forward to your music, Laura! 
 

We need to thank the Eatonia Health Care 
Auxiliary for all they do for us. They raise 
money to purchase linens, equipment and 
supplies for the residents of E.O.L. On May 
9th the Health Care Auxiliary will be hosting a 
“Come & Go Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale.” 
The Tea will be held from 2:00-4:00 p.m. with 
the Bake sale starting at 3:00. Please stop by 
and view the selection of baking available 
and enjoy an afternoon visiting with the 
residents. Make sure you buy your tickets for 
the Mother’s Day Raffle!!  Any donations of 
baking would be greatly appreciated and can 
be dropped off at Eatonia Oasis Living that 
morning.   
 

Thank you to all of you who volunteer at 
Eatonia Oasis Living. Our volunteers this 
month include Sandy Williams, Winnie 
Larson, and Tori and Emma Day..If we have 
forgotten anyone, our apologies! If anyone 
would like to drop in and spend a few minutes 
having coffee, participate in an activity or just 
to say hello, please contact Vicki or Cora at 
967-2447.   
 

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you 
who have made a donation of any kind to our 
facility. We appreciate it very much!! 

 

HAPPY SPRING! 

 

REMINDER 
FOR 

GRAD WISH ES  
 

Rate: 1/8th Page Ad - $12.00 
 

With June around the corner if 
there are any individuals or 

businesses that are interested in 
inserting a Grad Wish Ad in 

June’s Newsletter you can do so 
by emailing 

newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net, 
phoning 967-2251 or dropping off 

 your wishes at  
the Town Office  
by May 22, 2015. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES AT EATONIA OASIS LIVING: 
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES AT EATONIA OASIS LIVING: 

MAINTENANCE/CUSTODIAL:  EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

PERMANENT CASUAL:   Relief to cover sick days and vacation. Qualifications must include knowledge of 

mechanics, plumbing, gardening and groundskeeping; and knowledge and/or willingness to learn 

operation of steam pressure boiler.  Must have ability to work independently with minimal supervision and 

be a self-starter. 

Job Description is available upon request. 

Union Affiliation:  CUPE. 

Salary:  $16.43-$17.71 per hour, in accordance with the current CUPE collective agreement. 

(Possibility of this becoming a Permanent Part-time position July 1, 2015) 

RESIDENT CARE AIDE 

PERMANENT CASUAL:  Relief to cover sick days and vacation 

Qualifications must include completion of the Continuing Care Aide program (or equivalent) or willingness 

to obtain, First Aid/CPR Certification.   The Resident Care Aide will provide basic care to residents by 

assisting them with their personal, physical, social and recreational needs.  Must have ability to work 

independently with minimal supervision and be a self-starter. 

Job Description is available upon request. 

Union Affiliation:  CUPE. 

Salary:  $17.47-$18.81 per hour, in accordance with the current CUPE 

HOUSEKEEPING/LAUNDRY/CARE AIDE 

PERMANENT CASUAL:  Relief to cover sick days and vacation 

Qualifications include Personal Care Worker program (arrangements will be made by facility after 

probationary period) First Aid/CPR Certification.  Experience in Housekeeping/Laundry preferred.  Position 

includes providing direct resident care.  Must have ability to work independently with minimal supervision 

and be a self-starter. 

Job Description is available upon request. 

Union Affiliation:  CUPE. 

Salary:  $14.95-$16.13 per hour, in accordance with the current CUPE 

To Apply:  Please contact Cora Knuttila-- Phone (306)967-2447; Fax (306)967-2434; Email eol@sasktel.net 

 

mailto:eol@sasktel.net
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EATONIA 

CHAMBER OF 

COMMERCE 

21ST ANNUAL COMMUNITY 

GARAGE SALES 

 

21-44 STORE 

PIZZA BY THE SLICE 

SOFT ICE CREAM, 
MILKSHAKES & 

SLUSHIES 

 

BREDY’S COUNTRY STORE 

HOME OF THE BREDY 
BURGER! 


